PRESENT: Tim Barnett, Hans Van Nes, Erik Lowe, and Omar Johnson

INVITED AND IN ATTENDANCE: Jessica Miller

WELLS Approved: Alison Morrow & Joey Andrade 16-87 Paul Rashba 8-15

Wells Not Approved:

DWA PLAN REVIEW APPROVED:

DWA PLAN REVIEW NOT APPROVED:

DWA APPROVED:

Brad Abbott 17-3.22 Adam Gross 22-42

## DWA NOT APPROVED:

Tom & Christina Shropshire 39-2.1: The septic application and plan was not approved. The Board is requesting that the plan be adjusted to meet the 20' (crawl space to leaching field) requirement and is asking if the leaching field can be relocated to provide this separation.

Bagehot Backs, LLC 38.8: tentatively approved but not signed off. Awaiting building plans and well approval.

Frances Pizzella: 10-158: The Board could not proceed with giving final approval because the floor plans were not clear and the well requirements are needed. It was difficult to make sense of the detail related to doors measurements and other features that need to be taken into consideration when attempting to make an accurate bedroom count. The applicant will be asked to re-submit more detailed and accurate floor plans in addition to providing the well report and analysis as is required.

ADDITIONS APPROVED:

ADDITIONS NOT APPROVED:

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS FILED: Ed Raposa 10-192.6

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS NOT FILED:

LANDFILL/REFUSE DISTRICT:

BEACHES/EM/MDPH:

ANIMAL REVIEW FORM: PRIVATE SWIMMING POOL APPLICATIONS:

PRIVATE SWIMMING POOL APPLICATIONS NOT APPROVED:

TRAILER PERMITS:

TRAILER PERMITS NOT APPROVED:

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: Health Agent Johnson informed the Board that MassDEP is initiating the process to develop a drinking water standard for public drinking water systems, known as Maximum Contaminant Level (MCL), for the group of Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances more commonly referred to as PFAS.

Board member Van Nes shared an idea that was discussed briefly, related to improving the water quality of the Tisbury Great Pond. Van Nes brought up the idea of requiring composting toilets for large houses located on or near the pond. Erik shared that implementing this would be difficult and Tim shared that this might be difficult as it would be legally challenged by homeowners opposed to the idea. Health Agent Johnson recommended that the Board continue this discussion when arrangements are made for Selectman Kent Healy to attend one of the upcoming meetings.

## PERMITS APPROVED:

<u>Septic Installers:</u> Mid-Island Excavation <u>Bed & Breakfast:</u> Cleaveland House Island Autism Group: Ag Hall, May 25, 2019

## PERMITS NOT APPROVED

TIME IS RESERVED FOR TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR DID NOT REASONABLE ANTICIPATE:

CORRESPONDENCE NOTED

ΙN

OUT:

Minutes Approved on: April 8th, 2019